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Connaught 
 S c h o o l  f o r  G i r l s   

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a lovely time of year! The trees are filled with blossom, the days are lighter 

and brighter and our students are a continued source of inspiration and pride! 

Last night we held our Iftar event and two of our students, Khadija Kousar  and 

Meerub Fatima, gave speeches about Ramadan and the importance of 

inclusion at Connaught. They were absolutely brilliant and I could not have 

been more proud of our incredible students. It was a great event organised by 

Ms. Maniar and a number of our parent body and I wanted to say a special 

thankyou to Zeenat for all her time and energy and Riz at Eidparty for the 

fantastic decorations. 

I also wanted to thank all the parents who baked for or attended our charity 

coffee morning for the Turkey/Syria Earthquake appeal. Samim and Debbie 

from our PTA did a brilliant job organising this event. It was lovely to meet so 

many of you and we have now raised over £1,000 for this charity. Much of this 

has been from student donations and I have been so impressed by the 

generosity and compassion demonstrated by Connaught Students.  

This time of year also brings with it increased determination and focus from our 

year 11 students who are now on the countdown to their final GCSE 

examinations. The students are working incredibly hard and I know they will 

ensure their time is used wisely over the break. Whilst it is important to have 

some rest, it is also absolutely crucial at this time of year that year 11 have a 

clear revision timetable and are tackling their areas of weakness and asking for 

the help they need. There are a number of revision sessions taking place over 

the Easter break for year 11 as well as a study space available in the first week 

of the holiday which students can book into if they feel more able to focus on 

their revision at school. Year 10 will also be approaching their first set of formal 

mock examinations. The timetable for this has been published and I would 

strongly encourage you to go through this with your child and support them in 

allocating time to revise over the break.  

I also wanted to update parents about the proposal to join a multi academy 

trust. I had previously written to parents to outline that the school was consulting 

on a proposal to form a MAT with Norlington, the Exceptional Educational Trust. 



Further to extensive consultation and discussions, it has now been decided 

that this merger will not take place, although Connaught will continue, as 

we always have, to work closely with Norlington School. There are a 

number of other opportunities which we are considering in terms of 

partnerships and I will update you as soon as I have more information 

about this.  

Alan Douglas, our Chair of Governors is stepping down at the end of this 

term. I wanted to thank him for all the incredible support he has given the 

school. Liz Jackson, our vice chair will be stepping into this post. As a 

retired Headteacher and a governor at Gwyn Jones Primary School, I 

know she will bring a huge amount of valuable experience to the role. We 

are also delighted to have two new parent governors join us, Zak Sayed 

and Khurrum Sair who both bring considerable expertise in their respective 

fields and will be an absolute asset as members of the governing body.  

So, enjoy the break and the brighter days, I wish you a 

lovely Easter and to those fasting during this holy month 

I wish you Ramadan Kareem. I look forward to seeing 

you refreshed at the start of the Summer term. 

Linsey Hand 

Headteacher 

Do you or anyone you know work in an organisation that may upgrade 

staff laptops regularly? Might your company like to support Connaught 

School address the digital divide? We are looking to collect devices to 

support all our students' access to resources and learning in a time of 

increased financial pressure and would love to hear from you if you think 

your organisation may be able to help with corporate donations of 

used  laptops in a good condition. Recycling devices is also contributing 

to protecting the environment for our children in years to come. If you 

think your organisation may be able to help, please email the school 

office and let us know.   
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During  February and 

March, students have 

been preparing for 

International women’s 

day through a range of 

different means. Students 

have been:  

• p r e p a r i n g 

speeches for the 

Soapbox heroine 

event organised 

by Ms Jemal 

• creating statistics 

display based on 

women at work to 

highlight the levels 

of inequality 

• identifying media 

and social media’s 

p o r t r a y a l  o f 

women through 

body images and 

the impact it has 

u p o n  y o u n g 

women’s identity 

• r e s e a r c h i n g 

i n s p i r a t i o n a l 

women and the 

impact they had 

on society 

• online harassment 

a n d  g e n d e r 

exploitation 

As well as this students in 

year 7 and 8 in particular 

have been working with 

educators in other lessons 

in order to have issues 

that are specific to 

women at the forefront 

of the curriculum. These 

have included the 

following: 

In Drama-  

Soapbox heroines  where 

students have been 

performing in front of the 

w h o l e  s c h o o l 

audience  in the 

playground.  

In English-             

Learning about women 

authors and women 

poets and the impact 

they have had on the 

world of literature. 

In Art- 

Where  research ing 

women artists and 

feminism in art led to 

students creating pieces 

of Art which are based 

on women's campaigns. 

In Geography- 

Students have learned 

about global education 

and the impact it has on 

women's lives both 

s o c i a l l y  a n d 

economically. 

In ICT- 

Students have carried 

out research and 

presented on the first 

w o m a n  c o m p u t e r 

programmer. 

In Form Time- 

Students have watched 

short films and used 

inspirational quotes from 

women to generate 

discussions about the role 

of women in society. 

It has been inspiring to 

see so many students 

being prepared to 

organise themselves and 

their learning with 

educators this month. 

Mr Phillips                                                 

CCPSHE 

Day!  Poet Jasmin Kaur 

famously said “Scream so 

that one day a hundred 

years from now another 

sister will not have to dry 

her tears wondering 

where in history she lost 

her voice”. 

Soapboxes were the 

traditional social media 

platforms where people 

could share their stories, 

and raise awareness of 

This year we got to bring 

back our Soapbox 

Heroines project to 

c o m m e m o r a t e 

International Women’s 

issues and injustices. 

The written word is 

important, but the 

Spoken Word carries 

even more emotion and 

power. Across a 2 week 

period students from 

Years 7-9 stood on our 

very own soapbox in the 

middle of a bustling 

p l a y g r o u n d  a t 

breaktimes and delivered 

speeches on everything 

Celebrating International Women’s Day at Connaught!  

“Scream so that 

one day a hundred 

years from now 

another sister will 

not have to dry her 

tears wondering 

where in history she 

lost her voice”. 
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from women's rights to 

climate change and 

finding joy in your 

everyday life. These brave 

students did what many 

adults find difficult to do, 

speaking with such 

passion and eloquence 

t h e y  i n sp i r e d  t h e 

crowds!  Watching these 

students I feel safe in the 

knowledge that women’s 

voices will not be lost in 

history! 

Ms Jemal  

Head of Drama 

 

Celebrating International Women’s Day at Connaught! (continued) 

World Poetry Day 21st March  

Here is a selection of just 

some of the entries 

including the winning 

poem and the two 

Finalists. 

Ms Jemal 

The power of the spoken 

w o r d  -  d o n ' t 

underestimate it! 

Once again we have 

been invited to take part 

in the East Side Spoken 

Word Power competition 

in celebration of World 

Poetry Day. This year our 

b u d d i n g  p o e t s 

performed their poems 

based on the theme ‘The 

places I’ll go’ in 

assembly. 

The winning poet will now 

have  the i r  poem 

published in the ‘Spoken 

Word Power 2023’ poetry 

anthology published by 

East Side. This year the 

honour goes to Mariam 

Ramjan in 11F. 

Congratulations to all the 

participants, and the 

finalists, as the real prize 

was the gift of you giving 

your words power and 

sharing them with us. We 

are so very grateful. 

 

“The winning poet 

will now have their 

poem published in 

the ‘Spoken Word 

Power 2023’ 

poetry anthology 

published by East 

Side.”  
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Our Theatre Club trip this 

half term was to ‘& 

Juliet’ which closes at 

the end of March. 

The students thoroughly 

enjoyed the play which 

i s  b a s e d  o n 

Shakespeare’s wife 

An n e  Ha th a way ’ s 

feelings about the play 

and how she would 

h a v e  w r i t t e n  i t 

differently. Set to a mix 

of modern day pop 

songs, it was an 

excellent show!  

general knowledge 

about literature. The 

English department then 

selected each team to 

represent their class in 

the year group play off. 

Please see our school 

website for information 

and pictures. See our 

Connaught School for 

Girls has hosted three 

World Book Day 2023 

quizzes in March to 

celebrate reading. Year 

7, 8 and 9 have all taken 

part in internal class book 

quiz competitions to both 

expand and explore their 

w e b s i t e :  h t t p s : / /

w w w . c o n n a u g h t -

school.co.uk 

Students have had to 

work in their teams to 

answer questions about : 

19th century literature, 

Shakespeare, Harry 

Potter, Roald Dahl, Of 

Theatre Club 

World Book Day 

Our next Theatre Club 

trip is to watch ‘Frozen 

The Musical’ on May 

11th. This trip is now full, 

but there is still an 

opportunity to attend 

the final trip of the  year 

on the 6th June which is 

to the comedy ‘The Play 

that Goes Wrong’. A 

very British Farce where 

everything that can go 

wrong does go wrong 

for a cast of actors who 

are putting on a play! 

Letters for this trip will be 

available soon!   

Ms Jemal 

Head of Drama 

“Set to a mix 

of modern 

day pop 

songs, it was 

an excellent 

show!”  
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Mice and Men and 

some Marvel films. We 

w o u l d  l i k e  t o 

congratulate all students 

and their teams on their 

impressive efforts and 

enthusiasm. Students’ 

detailed knowledge, 

especially  about ‘Harry 

Potter', was astounding. 

Well done to all! 

The teams: 

7C - Zahraa , Amina, 

Rayyan, Alina, Arissa  

7S - Tasnia, Tenisha, 

Hajrah, Hannah, Imaan 

7W - Zafrin, Jasmine, Lily, 

Hafsa, Jannah  

7F  - Ifrah, Annaya, 

Khadija, Saffiyah S. and 

Saffiyah N. 

7G - The brownies- Sara, 

Hafsa, Ammara, Fatima, 

Ebony 

8S -  Mashaal, Rameesa. 

Inayah, Asma and Gilda. 

8C - Sarina, Ella, Inaaya, 

Lucy, Leila  

8W - Khalisa, Rija, Fatima, 

Zainab, Maria 

8F - Yasmina, Melisa, 

Sumayyah, Mayeda, 

Eimaan  

8G - Aliza, Maryam, 

Amna, Irum, Matilda 

9/1 - Sophie, Anisa, 

Zainab, Anastasia, Salma 

9/2 - Lamiya, Haleema, 

Meryem, Naimah and 

Zunairah  

9/3 - Vanya, Zeba, 

Ruqayya, Elif, Freya  

9/4  - Aya, Zoya, 

Malavika, Aliyah M. and 

Zahra A. 

The winning teams: 

• Year 9 - English 

Group 2 

• Year 8 - 8F 

• Year 7 - 7W 

Also, a special thank you 

to our English Year 

10  prefects: Meerub, 

Khadija K. and Aasiyah 

for helping with all the 

preparations of the 

quizzes.  Please support 

us by continuing to 

encourage reading at 

home and all year. 

Rumour has it, the Elder 

Wand will be back next 

year..... 

Ms Maniar 

English department 

box was quickly filled 

and by the end of the 

week students were 

able to swap their books 

and refresh their home 

libraries. We also had 

asked students to design 

bookmarks to sell, to 

raise money for more 

Bookswap  

Back, and as popular as 

ever, the library hosted 

a bookswap event. 

Students were asked to 

bring in books from 

home that they wish to 

share with others in their 

school community. A big 

books to be added to 

our library.  

Students were also given 

a quiz during registration 

to answer questions 

specific to reading in the 

school. Would you be 

able to take a crack at 

some of the questions?  

World Book Day (continued) 

“We would like 

to congratulate 

all students and 

their teams on 

their impressive 

efforts and 

enthusiasm.“ 
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What is the most 

searched thing on 

Accessit web app? 

A. Throne of Glass 

B. Marie Lu 

C. Murder 

D. Crime 

(Answer - C) 

What is the most popular 

book for Year 10s? 

A. Win Lose Kill Die by 

Cynthia Murphy 

B. Noughts and Crosses 

by Malorie Blackman 

C. Girl in Pieces by 

Kathleen Glasgow 

(Answer - B)              

 

 

 

D o o r  d e c or a t in g 

competition     

Last but not least, the 

whole school battled it 

out in a door-decorating 

competition. Each form 

competed in turning 

their form class doors 

into book covers. The 

corridors became bright 

and bookish! After much 

deliberation, 11F took 

home the prize with their 

take on the book 

'Bubble Boy' by Phil Earl.   

Winning door below, 

left. 

More of our brilliantly 

beautified doors below.                 

World Book Day (continued) 

“Each form 

competed in 

turning their 

form class doors 

into book 

covers.”  
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Finally, the library has asked all students in the school to fill in a Library feedback 

form. This will let us know how to provide a service to our students that is relatable 

and applicable to them. Please ensure that you have filled out the form, which 

you can find on the all school Google Classroom.  

Ms Khanom Learning Resource Centre 





KS3 have been improving 

their language skills by 

watching the annual 

Onatti plays in French 

and Spanish. Students 

enjoyed the shows and 

again gave positive 

feedback. The plays are 

spoken entirely in the 

target language, by 

native speakers who 

deliver the language 

clearly and slowly. 

Students were further 

supported in their 

understanding by the 

delivery of pre-play 

lessons in their languages 

classes.  

During the French play 

we were treated to some 

fantastic acting from 

Wissale 7S and Hajera 7W 

when they got on stage 

and joined in the play! 

We also had Ayesha from 

7C join the actors 

during the Spanish play! 

Z a h r a  9 S  a l s o 

impressed the actresses 

with her French when she 

spoke to them after the 

play. Well done, girls! 

"The play was fun and 

funny; it made me laugh 

s o  m u c h . "                  

Greta 8C 

"The play was absolutely 

amazing. The vocabulary 

was easy to pick up on." 

Zahra 9S 

"I think the play is very fun 

and it made my day." 

Audrey 9S 

"It was really fun to 

w a t c h "               

Rumaysah 9S 

"It was an overall 

a m a z i n g l y  a n d 

astonishing good play. I 

loved every minute of it!" 

Safiyyah 7F 

"It was a  really fun play 

to watch and I would 

watch it again and 

recommend it to others." 

Khadija 7F  

Ms El-Khandari 

A s s o c .  A s s i s t a n t 

Headteacher 

engaging and delivered 

in a way everyone could 

understand.  

I personally enjoyed 

seeing the performance 

played as Shakespeare 

intended and the 

experience of being in 

I think that the Year 9 trips 

to Shakespeare’s Globe 

Theatre were very 

interesting, informative 

and involving.  

We travelled by tube and 

the transportation to the 

Globe was quick and not 

too busy. We then got the 

opportunity to walk across 

the river and see the 

views of The Globe and 

the other fascinating 

buildings before arriving 

at our destination. 

The actors and the team 

behind the scenes made 

it so that it wasn't too 

modern or too old but 

the famous open topped 

theatre. It was an 

excellent performance 

and I liked how the actors 

would stay in character 

perfectly - even if it 

rained! 

Aisha Bilal 

Onatti  

The Globe Trip  

"The play was 

absolutely 

amazing. The 

vocabulary was 

easy to pick up 

on."  
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Last day of term                                           - Friday 31st March 2023 

Spring Term Holiday               - Monday 3rd April to Friday 14th April 2023 

First day back after Spring Term Holiday  - Monday 17th April 2023 

GCSE exams start               - Monday 24th April 2023 

May Day Bank Holiday               - Monday 1st May 2023 

King's Coronation Bank Holiday                - Monday 8th May 2023 

Year 7 Parents’ Evening               - Wednesday 17th May 2023 

Whitsun Half-Term Holiday              - Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June 2023                       

Staff Training Day (closed to students)     - Wednesday 14th June 2023  

Last School Day of the Year              - Wednesday 19th July 2023 

Dates for your Diary 

seize the day 

H E AD T E AC H E R  

M S  L I NS E Y  H AN D  

Dyers Hall Road 

Leytonstone 

London E11 4AE 

tel: 020 8539 3029 

fax: 020 8558 3827 

Email: 

school@connaught.

waltham.sch.uk  

Connaught 
 S c h o o l  f o r  G i r l s   

We have teamed up with 

t h e  B i g  C l i m a t e 

Conservation group 

during the past few 

months. KS3 and KS4 

have explored the 

different type of climate 

changes and the impact 

that has happened 

within our environment  in 

Waltham Forest. Our first 

trip was to Leyton Sixth 

Form College and we 

were listening to them 

about what they could 

change in their college. 

There were other schools 

from Waltham Forest and 

we have all teamed up 

for the better of our 

Borough. Since then, two 

members of The Big 

Climate Conservation, 

Poppy and Emily have 

been doing workshops 

with us and we have 

talked about what we 

could change in our 

school. We have enjoyed 

the workshops that we 

have been doing for the 

past months and love 

learning the different 

impacts that happens in 

the area we live in and 

around the world. We will 

be doing an event for 

our school to raise money 

and make it a green free 

space. 

Mia Bondzi, Haleemah 

Abdulrehman, Zara 

Hussain, Safiyyah Patel, 

Freya Maitland, Lamiya 

Chabou and Jasmine 

Saeed 

Big Climate Conversation  

www.connaught-school.co.uk 

Published and 

edited by 

Mr L. Simpson 

Media Resources 

Please note that from 17/4/23 student meals will be charged at £2.56 and not £2.60  

http://www.connaught-school.co.uk/

